
 

 

 

                          

Infrastructure - Capital projects 

WORKS NOTICE – Flood Protection 

WHAT: Construction of stopbanks and a flood wall 

WHERE: 
Orphanage Stream banks between Saxton Road East and 

Suffolk Road 
WHEN: Monday 11 January 2021 to April 2021 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT ARE WE DOING?  

 Council’s contractor (Downer Group Ltd) will be constructing earth stopbanks and a timber 

floodwall along the banks of Orphanage Stream.  

WHY ARE WE DOING IT? 

 To improve flood protection in this area. This work will increase the volume of water the 

stream can carry, reducing the chance of flooding in a major weather event.  

DURATION:  

 Approximately 4 months (Monday 11 January 2021 to April 2021). All work will be 

undertaken between the hours of 7:30 am to 5:30 pm Monday to Friday. 

PUBLIC ACCESS: 

 Sections of the esplanade, including the footpath, will be closed to the public. These areas 

will be reopened as work progresses. 

 We thank you for your patience and ask that you follow the instructions of site staff and 

signage at all times. 

FIND OUT MORE: https://shape.nelson.govt.nz/orphanage-stream-flood-protection 

 To contact the Downer Site Supervisor – please contact Lawrence 027 604 8833 

To contact Nelson City Council’s Project Manager – please contact Joel Felber (03) 265 6212 

or email: Joel.felber@ncc.govt.nz 
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